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AGENDA ITEM: 7 

 
Report prepared by Angela Price – Town Clerk  
 
COMMUNICATION RECEIVED FROM DR JANE MEE 
 
Purpose of Report 
 
The purpose of this report is to inform Members of the John Masefield Memorial 
Working Party of a communication received from Dr Jane Mee. 
 
Detailed Information  
 
On 24 May Councillor Morris received an email from Dr Jane Mee, advising that she 
has recently retired from her role as Head of Museums for Portsmouth City Council, 
and stating that she is passionate about access to heritage and keen to see lottery 
funding used to benefit local communities. 
 
In her email Dr Mee advised that she has over 25-years’ experience of securing 
National Lottery Heritage Fund (NLHF) support for revenue and capital projects from 
the Dickens Community Archive project (2012), for example, to Transforming the D-
Day Museum. 
 
Dr Mee advised that her sister lives locally and had drawn her attention to Ledbury’s 
aspirations to commemorate John Masefield, and following a conversation with 
Councillor Morris has expressed a willingness to offer her services to the project 
Working Party, in a voluntary capacity, with the specific aim of working with the group 
to develop the project to the NLHF “enquiry stage” to establish the likelihood of lottery 
funding the project.  
 
Recommendation  
 
Members are requested to give consideration to the above communication and 
consider how Dr Dee could help with the project on a voluntary basis.  












